MINUTES — GLASTONBURY RECREATION COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING — March 21, 2022
The Glastonbury Recreation Commission held a Regular Meeting on Monday, March 21, 2022, in person.

Commission Members Present: John Langmaid, Mario DilLoreto, Corey Turner, Jessica Wallace, and
Luther Weeks

Commission Members Absent: Ellen Saunig
Others Present: Lisa Zerio, Director of Parks & Recreation

The meeting was called to order at 5:45 p.m.

1. Correspondence:
Lisa Zerio reviewed an email she received from Ms. Kathleen Nowosadko in regards to Pickleball.

Minutes:
The minutes of January 18, 2022, special meeting were approved unanimously.

2. Committee Reports:

Corey Turner stated there is a Great Pond Preserve Committee meeting on April 13, at 8:00 A.M.,
and will be a hybrid meeting.

3. Directors Report:
Program Updates-

e Splash Pad Update- The weekly job meetings have resumed, and the work restarted on
March 21. Work remaining includes plumbing, concrete, installation of feature and fencing.
Corey turner advised that the Rotary Club is selling sponsorships and will be installing a
sponsor board at the splash pad. The Recreation Commission would like to be included in
the ribbon-cutting. Lisa will advise all of the date once it is set.

e Program Updates- Lisa Zerio provided an overview of programs. John Langmaid
commented that the font used in the brochure is hard to read. A discussion took place on
our recruitment for seasonal positions have been very low. Staff looking into incentives to
help recruit.

Discussion regarding the skate park use, hours available for use, and the possibility of the
facility being open without supervision.

4, Old Business:

e Budget FY 22-23- The budget was passed and Lisa provided an overview of the General
Fund and CIP budgets.

e Meeting Rules- Tabled



